


All information is being withheld under the following sections of the Act: 

• Section 6(a) and (b) relating to the entrusting of information held in confidence that

could prejudice the international relations of the Government of New Zealand

• Section 9(2)(a) relating to protecting the privacy of natural persons.

The correspondence between New Zealand and United Kingdom officials (document 1 and 
2) and the text of the COP26 declaration (document 3) are withheld under Section 6(a) and
6(b) of the Act as information held in confidence regarding overseas signatories to the
declaration. I am satisfied that releasing this correspondence would prejudice the
international relations of the Government of New Zealand and/or the entrusting of
information on a basis of confidence.

In regard to the information that has been withheld under section 9 of the Act, I am of the 
opinion that there are no countervailing considerations that make it desirable, in the public 
interest, to make the information available.  

You have the right under section 28(3) of the Act to make a complaint about the withholding 
of information to the Ombudsman. The Ombudsman can be contacted at 
info@ombudsman.parliament.nz.   

The Ministry publishes our Official Information Act responses and the information contained in 

our reply to you will be published on the Ministry website.  Before publishing we will remove 

any personal or identifiable information. 

Yours sincerely 

Jemima de Lacey 

Kaiwhakaneke, Te Rōpū Taiao me tōna Oranga  

Programme Manager, Environment, Emissions and Adaptation 

Withheld to protect personal privacy




